

Website: www.sgra-isleworth.org admin@sgra-isleworth.org

NOTICE OF ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING Tuesday, 17 April 2018- 7:30 for 7:45 pm

The AGM will be held in the Parish Hall of the church of St Vincent de Paul, Witham Road, If you arrive by car. please use the car park at the rear of the building and make sure that no valuables are on view. All residents are welcome.

- 1. Minutes of 2017 Annual General Meeting
- 2. Matters arising
- 3. Report for the year ended 31.03.18
- 4. Treasurer's report for the year ended 31.03.18
- 5. Appointment of Treasurer and Committee members
- 6. Appointment of 2 auditors
- 7. Election of representative to HACAN
- Consider the recommendation that the subscription for 2018/19 should be held at £5 per household and £2 per affiliated blocks
- 9. Open Forum

March 2018

General Notes

Membership of the Association is open to households in the area as follows:- Spring Grove Road (from Thornbury Road to Taunton Avenue), Spencer Road, Burlington Road, Eversley Crescent, Witham Road, The Drive, Worton Gardens, Vincent Road, Worton Way, The Close and Herbert Place.

The Association has established itself as an organised body to represent, and protect, the interests of local residents, based upon the following three main objectives:-

- 1. To protect and improve the quality of the area
- 2. To inform members of any proposed developments that may affect amenities in the area
- 3. To present the view of the Association to the appropriate organisations, agencies and elected members of local and central government.

We are non-political and non-sectarian, our sole aim being to protect the interests of the residents of the area. The Association is affiliated to HACAN and to CPRE (Campaign to Protect Rural England).

AT THE END OF THE MEETING THERE WILL BE AMPLE OPPORTUNITY TO ENJOY SOME WINE AND CHEESE AND TO SOCIALISE WITH YOUR NEIGHBOURS AND COMMITTEE

PLEASE NOTE: Subscriptions for the year 2018/19 may be paid to the Treasurer at the end of the Meeting, or at a later date.



http://www.sgra-isleworth.org/mail to: admin@sgra-isleworth.org

COMMITTEE REPORT 2017/2018

The Committee have continued their work on behalf of the Association holding monthly meetings at the Milford Arms. We have also provided advice and information to some members on specific matters of concern to them.

Membership has shown a small increase this year.

As in previous years, we have participated in many organisations including the Resident Association Forum (RAF) and G15+ giving us access to local matters relating to the SGRA area, Safer Neighbourhood Local Policing Team. NHS Clinical Commissioning Group and HACAN. We would like to thank Margaret Thorburn for continuing to provide updates on HACAN activities.

On behalf of the Association, the Committee would like to express appreciation to Danny Rybowski for his continued support in representing SGRA at meetings held by several organisations and providing us with their reports, and maintaining our website.

We have continued issuing Newsletters approximately every 4-6 weeks bringing members up-to-date with planning and local issues. Features on local history have proved popular. We would like to thank Terry Chilvers for his contribution to the preparation and printing of the Newsletter. Also, our thanks to the Street Reps who deliver them.

The Police Safer Neighbourhood Team have continued to provide us with information and updates on local matters with no major problems reported in our area.

Councillor Tony Louki has attended many of our Committee meetings throughout the year. We have appreciated his continued support, particularly in regard to the new refuse collection rules, litter and flytipping problems, new paving in Burlington Road and the introduction of CPZ in the 'Burlington Road' area.

The Committee were particularly pleased that after many years of reporting serious problems to the Council regarding the Telephone Repeater Station in Spencer Road there has finally been legal resolution to the matter and the future of the property is now in the hands of the Council.

In May we joined CIIr Louki and concerned residents at a meeting with TfL regarding their decision to drastically remove trees and shrubbery along the railway line in Spencer Road.

In June a Community 'Picnic in the Park' was held in Thornbury Park in support of the Nationwide Community Events programme following the death of MP Jo Cox.

In October the final CPZ in the Association area was installed with support from LBH Traffic Department in dealing with some residents' particular issues. It is agreed that the scheme has eliminated the problem parking.

As in the previous two years, in December a Christmas Get-together with buffet was held at the Milford Arms. This has proved to be a successful social event for our members.

The Committee would like to thank all Association Members for their continued support.